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HEADTEACHER’S NEWS 

 

Fire Brigade – important message for parents 

 

As you will know there was a fire recently in the Upper 

School building.  A radiator over heated and melted, pro-

ducing smoke.  The smoke detector activated the fire 

alarm and evacuation was carried out according to normal 

school procedure.  Due to the emergency being a real 

one, and not a drill, the fire brigade were called and they 

responded immediately.  Unfortunately they were de-

layed at the main gate because a small number of parents had driven onto site to drop off 

their children, and their cars caused an obstruction.  Their actions put the safety of pupils 

and staff at risk.  If your children come to school by car please do not use the slip road off 

Antrobus Road, and please do not drive your car onto the school site.   

 

All the electrical wiring in Upper School has been checked by Wiltshire Council electricians 

and there is a programme of improvement work planned for the half term holiday.  

 

Curriculum Enrichment Day 

 

Our first curriculum enrichment day was a resounding success.  Last Friday, after a monu-

mental organisation and planning task, all year groups took part in a range of different activi-

ties.  In contrast to the summer activity days, these were specific to areas of learning and 

the idea was to timetable all the activities together on the same day to avoid cover les-

sons.  It meant that each year group spent a whole day dedicated to their activity. 

 Year 11 completed a day of GCSE controlled assessments in Science 

 Year 10 spent the day boosting their assessment grades in English and a group of al-

most 40 attended a performance of the Taming of the Shrew at The Globe Theatre in 

London 

 Year 9 all went to London on a visit to the London Eye and a boat trip on the Thames 

with Mr Langley and the Humanities department. 

 Year 8 were at school taking part in Personal. Health & Social Education circus activi-

ties, delivered by a number of visiting health organisations.   

 Year 7 enjoyed ICT activities, having unrestricted access to the ICT network all day 

in the absence of other students.  We were also able to complete on line reading and 

numeracy assessments, known as CAT tests.   

 

Camps International 

 

Any Year 10 or Year 11 student who is still interested in the Borneo trip but has not signed up 

needs to see Mrs Roberts when we return after half term. 
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New minibus has arrived! 

FOSSWAY (Friends of Stonehenge School) present a £300 cheque towards the new minibus which is now being 

fully utilised in school. 

 

Once again, many thanks to all the parents, students and friends of Stonehenge school, together with National 

Lottery grant and Co-operative Community Fund who have helped us raise the money. 

 

LOOK OUT FOR THE CHANGING FACES OF STONEHENGE STAFF DURING  

NOVEMBER!!! 

 

Team ‘MOHENGE’ have been registered with Mr Protheroe heading up the staff team.  A photo 

shoot will take place when we return after the half term holiday and then the race is on to find 

the best moustache! 

 

May the best ‘tache’ win!! 
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KADI WARD 

 

Many of you will have already heard the sad news about Kadi Ward.  Kadi attended our school from 

2005 to 2010.  Sadly she was diagnosed with Motor Neurone Disease approximately 18 months ago 

and tragically passed away last week. 

 

Many of our students knew Kadi and even those who didn’t, have shown great empathy for her family 

and their loss.    

 

Students and staff have been fund raising in memory of Kadi and there will be an evening of Aero-

bics/Zumba on the 15th November in memory of Kadi details are below. 
 

AN EVENING OF AEROBICS/ZUMBA  

IN MEMORY OF KADI 
 

Please join us on Thursday 15th November, 6.30 - 8.30  

At Stonehenge School (main hall).  

A £5.00  donation in memory of Kadi would be gratefully  

received 
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YEAR 7 SUMMARY  

Year 7 students receiving their awards in assembly from Mr Roper.  The awards were for 

being the top three students in their groups on the PARS behaviour table. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Miss Harris 

Year 7 Progress Leader 

harrisg@stonehenge.wilts.sch.uk 

 l/r Rebecca Oddie, Katie George, Chloe Maffey  

7O 

l/r Finlay Gilmore-Lloyd, Jacob berry &  Sarah Falconer 

l/r Marcus Gales, Victoria Cornwell &  Luke Brown 

l/r Threem Waszeem, Antony Collins &              Sa-

lanieta Matanatabu,  
l/r Emily Molyneux-Downs, Domonic Cuddy &  Erin Downie 



 

 

Page 5  Issue  2  2012/2013  

YEAR 9 SUMMARY 

Collapsed Timetable Day 

Mr Langley’s trip to London was a huge success and Year 9 are very grateful to him 

for organising this trip. Kaitlyn Coffey and Megan Mantle thanked Mr Langley pub-

licly during a Year 9 assembly and present Mr Langley with a card and token of 

their appreciation. 

 

We have a new ‘Points’ system and…  

The students with the most points on 

the new PARS system are currently: 
 

 

 

 

 

There will be a prize for the first three  

students to reach 100 points !!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Position Name Tutor 

Year to 
Date 

Points 

1 Muir, Adrian 9CSL 92 

2 Birks, Montana 9GJW 90 

3 Maple, Ellie 9RCL 88 

4 Gillett, Emily 9GJW 86 

4 Hammond, Gemma 9ELB 86 

6 Downie, Claudia 9ELB 84 

6 Hawkins, Steven 9ELB 84 

6 Sherburne, Holly 9CSL 84 

9 Bills, Nicole 9ELB 83 

9 Smith, Holly 9ELB 83 

9 Traynor, George 9ELB 83 

12 Beck, Emily 9ELB 82 

12 Collins, Daniel 9ELB 82 

12 Hill, Jodie 9RCL 82 

12 Ivemy, Oliver 9GJW 82 

12 Phillips, Cerys 9ELB 82 

17 Markham, Aaron 9RCH 81 

17 Mauchline, Euan 9CSL 81 

19 Davies-Tyler, Eloise 9GJW 80 

19 Hari, Pooja 9RCH 80 

Con
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Students who have received the most points this term so far are:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

However it is important not to lose points by poor behaviour!! 

 

Set Moves 

There will be set moves after Christmas, so impress your teachers NOW if you have ambitions to be moved into a 

higher teaching set. 

Peer Mentoring 

The Peer Mentors are continuing to do a good job and to support Year 7’s in their early days at Secondary School. 

They should be proud of their mature and responsible approach to this important job 

Focus for Year 9 

Year 9 is when students choose their options.  

Top Tips: 

Think about which subjects you want to choose and try to get ahead in them, so you will start in the class which 

challenges you to achieve the best possible results in that subject. 

 

Mrs R Eveling  

Year 9 Progress Leader 

evelingr@stonehenge.wilts.sch.uk  

Muir, Adrian (9CSL)   © 9CSL 52 

Birks, Montana (9GJW) 9GJW 39 

Lawson, Abigail (9RCH) 9RCH 37 

Traynor, George (9ELB) 9ELB 37 

Walker, Tyler (9RCL)   © 9RCL 37 

Beck, Emily (9ELB) 9ELB 35 

Gillett, Emily (9GJW) 9GJW 35 

Maple, Ellie (9RCL) 9RCL 35 

Sherburne, Holly (9CSL) 9CSL 35 

Loveridge, Olivia (9GJW)   © 9GJW 34 

May, Amy (9CSL) 9CSL 34 

Weldin, Ewan (9ELB) 9ELB 34 

Bills, Nicole (9ELB) 9ELB 33 

Hammond, Gemma (9ELB) 9ELB 33 

Smith, Holly (9ELB) 9ELB 33 

Downie, Claudia (9ELB) 9ELB 32 

Hari, Pooja (9RCH) 9RCH 32 
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YEAR 11 SUMMARY 

Reflection 

 

As this first term draws to a close can I thank the year 11 students for their continued 

attendance at the revision classes. It’s not always easy to stay after school but with ef-

fort and commitment, we should see some of those GCSE predictions improving. Indeed many students did very 

well in their recent Mock Maths paper. A reminder that after the half term break, the Mock exams will continue, 

so I must urge everyone to keep up with the revision over the break. 

 

Wednesday revision sessions  will continue to run after the holiday  and ALAN tests are due to run on a Tuesday 

after school. I will also staff room 9 for an hour on a Monday and Thursday after school for anyone needing time/

space/support with their learning. 

 

RPA 

 

Many parents have phoned in to enquire about government legislation regarding the school leaving age. 

 

The statutory school leaving age remains at 16, and for the current Year 11 there is no change.  For the current 

Year 10 and Year 9 the participation age is increased to 17, and for Year 8 onwards it is increased to 18.   

 

However, students are advised to look at  appropriate college courses and we would encourage students and par-

ents to visit the upcoming post 16 open evenings. 

 

Congratulations 

 

A huge congratulations to the outstanding Year 11 football team  Their success is reported in more detail in this 

newsletter.  I would also like to congratulate Miss Roberts’ tutor group, who won the attendance trophy  the most 

amount of weeks this past term. Well done 11JMR!  Finally, I would like to highlight the top ten students on PARS 

this term, whose effort and attitude to learning truly is worthy of praise: 

 

Katie Newham, Dana Jackson, Jessica Andrews, Giorgio Downie, Courtney Sim, Amy Curtis, Paige Tudhope, Ruby 

Collinson, Sophie Pearey, Simani Sidhu and Sharntelle Snowden.  

 

Thank You 

 

Thank you to everyone who donated to the Trussell Trust and to the prefects who helped organised the collection. 

Hope everyone enjoys their half term break and I look forward to seeing everyone eager to learn in a couple of 

weeks’ time. 

 

Mrs Staker 

Year 11 Progress Leader  

stakerf@stonehenge.wilts.sch.uk  
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Year 11 
Maths  

Revision 
 

EVERY WEDNESDAY 
 

W band: Week 1 
Sets 1 &2: Room 55    Sets 3 & 4:  
Room 54 
 

Z band: Week 2 
Sets 5: Room 56    Sets 6-8: Room 53 

There are only 17 teaching weeks until all Year 11 sit their first GCSE Maths exam on  
27th February - revision is COMPULSORY for all students, above and beyond the regular home-

work being set.  
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   This term has seen the return of the virtual babies. The students in-

volved had a very challenging, interesting weekend when they took a baby home 

to look after. This has proved to be a very worthwhile venture. 

 I would like to express my thanks to all involved. Firstly to the stu-

dents who braved a sleepless weekend each. To Mrs Jo Triffitt from the 

mothers union who loaned the babies to us and passed on useful advice. To 

Mrs Gillian Clarke, school governor, Rosheen Ryan, volunteer and Reverend Jo 

Naish who supported both myself and the students.    

 

Hopefully this opportunity will be available again next year so watch this space. 

  

 Wednesday 17th October witnessed the Stonehenge Quiz Night. Thank you to all students and visitors who took 

part despite the rain outside. I am sure not too much cheating took place but a lot of fun was had by all. 

 

Nine teams took part. They were: No cheating  : S.O.S :  The colour purple :  Bulldozers :  Three of a kind + one : 

The team with no name : The Inbetweeners : They think it's all over :  Kauto Stars. 

 

The winners of the wooden spoons were The Inbetweeners, in second place was Kauto Stars ( a few teachers in 

that group !!) and the overall winners were The Colour Purple. 

 

The actual winner however was our cause. All donations are going to the family of Kadi Ward to support them in 

this difficult time. Our thoughts are with the family. 

 

We managed to raise £120.00 in total. 

 

Thank to all who took part and especially a big thank you to Mr Monk for his very thought provoking and challeng-

ing questions. 

 

Sophia Moody (Chair FOSS WAY) 

FOSS WAY 

Children In Need 
 

On Friday 16th November the school will be raising money for Children In Need once again. 

We will have a mufti day with a theme of spots and will be running many special events. 

Equality House reps are currently troubling their tutors to organise special activities for 

the day. 

 

Mr Langley 
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Chocolate prize to give away: 

MATHS CHALLENGE 4 
 

To win a large bar of chocolate and 2 tutor points, bring 

the best written solution to Mr Greeves in room 54. 
 

The mega challenge:  
An amazing mathematics teacher separated the boys and 

girls in his class. He offered a prize each day to the side of 

boys or girls with the greatest sum of their ages. 

 

Day 1: There were only one boy and one girl in attendance. 

The boy's age was twice that of the girl's, so the first day's prize went to the boy. 

 

Day 2: The girl brought her sister to school, and it was found that their combined ages were 

just twice that of the boy, so the two girls divided the prize. 

 

Day 3: The boy had recruited one of his brothers, and it was found that the combined ages of 

the two boys were exactly twice as much as the ages of the two girls, so the boys won that 

day and divided the prizes between them. 

 

Day 4: The two girls appeared accompanied by their elder sister; so it was then the combined 

ages of the three girls against the two boys, and the girls won; once more bringing their ages 

up to just twice that of the boys'. The struggle went on until the class was filled up, but as our 

problem does not need to go further than this point, to tell the age of that first boy, provided 

that the last young lady joined the class on her twenty-first birthday. Now, guess the first 

boy's age. 

Competition open to pupils, parents and staff too! 

I have a number of entries to check for Challenge 5 (deadline Tuesday 08.30am).  Challenge 4 has been ex-
tended for people to attempt over the half term break. 

 

Winners to date (2 PARS points + chocolates): 

Challenges 1 & 2: Adam Keating (9RCL) 

Challenge 3: Aaron Markham (9RCH) 

Door Challenge winners: Ellie McNickle , Victoria Godwin, Sarah Falconer (all 7JMG) and  Aaron Markham 
(9RCH) 
 

We are delighted a number of other students submitted their solutions too. 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=teacher&view=detail&id=08C80D95782A76B64EA0ED4EB6AFE08E59F8B66D&first=75
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Can you win the Super-Prize? 

MATHS CHALLENGE 5 
 

To win the Super-Prize and 2 tutor points, bring the best drawn solu-

tion to Mr Greeves in room 54. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The challenge: 

What is the maximum number of magic beans that 
can be planted, 

 not closer than 9cm apart, 

in a square of area 2704cm2 ? 
  

Competition open to pupils, parents and staff too! 
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Stonehenge Cross Country Teams In Schools Cup Action Perform Well 

 

The following pupils represented The Stonehenge School on Tuesday 2nd October at Leweston School, 

Sherborne, Dorset in the County Round of The English Schools Cross Country Cup.  The weather was 

dry for the duration of the races and all Stonehenge pupils performed admirably in their respective 

races. The full results are as follows; 

 

The Intermediate Boys team finished 5th with pupils finishing in the following places; Year 10 Tyler 

Faircloth,7th;  Macauley Stephens, 17th; Year 9 Asa Wilman,18th; Year 10 Shane Harris ,24th; Owen Evans 

26th 

 

The Intermediate Girls finished as follows; Year 9 Claudia Downie,22nd; Year 10 Jasmine Bucannon, 33rd; 

Sophie Joynson 49th Chantel Herrity – injured D.N.F. No Team Score. 

 

The  Junior Boys finished as follows; Year 8 Josh Sommerton,10th; Year 7 Finley Lloyd –Gilmour, 13th; 

Year 8 Theo Card, 24th; Tom Price, 26th; Scott Conley, 39th ;  Connor Dean, 41st, Year 7 Christian Bee-

cher 49th. The Team finished overall 4th. Unfortunately the worst place to finish, as only the top Three 

teams qualified for The Regional Final in November. A near miss for Stonehenge.   

 

The Junior Girls finished as follows;  Year 8  Jessica Hall, 17th; year 7 Morgan Ringwood, 39th; Chloe 

Maffey, 58th; Year 8 Olivia Worrall, 59th; Hannah Aitken, 61st; Sophie Williams, 69th. The team finished 

in 10th place just one point behind the team in 9th. 

 

Well done to all those who represented their school so well. 

Mr. Monk 

County Selection 

Congratulations to Ruby Collinson and Lucy Brewer 

who have been selected  for this year’s Wiltshire 

School Football Association Under 16’s squad;  the 

girls will compete in the Inter County competition. 

Ruby and Lucy have been fantastic servants to 

school sport and continue to excel. 

Mr Protheroe 
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MOORS VALLEY COUNTRY PARK TRIP 

 

As part of the Curriculum Enrichment Day Year 11 Child Development spend the 

day at Moors Valley Country Park (http://www.moors-valley.co.uk) studying aspects 

of physical play. 

 

Students completed the trail walks, rode the bike trails and tried out the play 

equipment.  This was a great way to gather background materials for the GCSE 

coursework. 

 

Thanks to Mrs Smith and Mr Faulkner for accompanying us. 

 

Mrs Fletcher 
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YEAR 9 LONDON TRIP 

 

On Friday 12th October 2012,Year 9 went on a day trip to London.  Stuck on the coach for 2 hours was tiring but 

I powered through.  Singing was heard throughout the journey.  When we arrived we stopped by The London Eye, 

it looked horrifying and I refused to go on, I whined and moaned but I went on anyway.  It was fun, you could see 

the whole of London, we all freaked out as the pods below us disappeared from one side to another.  Next , was 

the boat trip, that was fun too.  We sat in rows of four all in a line listening to a lady speak through a microphone 

about everything we passed, and I mean everything.  We stopped off and had lunch where we found street per-

formers, a wide range too, from street dancer and to people with cords up their arms thinking they are levitating.  

Next we all watched  a group of Nigerians perform some amazing stunts with oo’s and ahh’s being heard all around 

us.  After all that excitement we went to a 4D experience and we headed back to school with a wonderful day now 

behind us. 

 

Nicole Young 9S 

 

You can see a brilliant  video of the trip if you go to the following 

link on Youtube http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ULrNIxpT-4U  



 

 

THE STONEHENGE SCHOOL 
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Tel:  01980   623407  

Fax:  01980  625547 

 

E-Mail:  admin@stonehenge.wilts.sch.uk 

Web site: www.stonehenge.wilts.sch.uk 
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Lost Property 

 

We have a number of items that have been handed in to lost property at reception. 

 

1 pair ‘Bootleg’ trainers siz4 

1 Ben Sherman Shoes/boots size 9 

1 brown jumper ‘New Look’ size 12 

1 pair black Nike trainers in a black drawstring bag size 9 

1 Burgundy Hoodie size medium 

2 x ‘F & F’ girls school trousers aged 13—14 years 

Navy blue and orange showerproof mac size 16 

Navy tracksuit bottoms (Back to School) aged 11—12 years 

1 Brave Soul grey/yellow hoodie aged 11—12 years 

1 x ‘F & F’ showerproof black mac size Medium 

1 x grey Top shop coat size 10 

 

If your child has lost an item recently, please ask them to come to reception to claim it. 

 

Thank you, Reception staff 

NOVEMBER 
Mon 5th      RETURN TO SCHOOL 
Mon 12th    Year 8 Girls HPV Immunisation 
Thurs 22nd    Certificate Evening 
Mon 26th    10W English Controlled Assessment 
Wed 28th    Dry slope skiing, Session A1 
Thurs 29th  10Z English Controlled Assessment 
Thurs 29th  Year 9 Parents Evening 4.30—7.30 pm 



 

 


